HARTSHEAD ESTATE HOMEWATCH 2016 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Held in the Ashton Rugby Club at 20:00 on Wednesday 26TH October 2016

Meeting started at 20:10

Apologise – Barbara Wilde.

Welcome by our Chairman

Introduce the Committee;

Myself, Chris Armitage - Chairman and Central Co-ordinator for the Bottom Section of the estate

Anil Patel

Deputy Chair & Central Co-ordinator for Top Section 

John Richardson 
Secretary

John Carter 

Treasurer

The other members of our Committee are: Cllr Paul Buckley, Dot Buckley, Gillian Harris, Heater Diamond and Hina Mistry.
Sailesh Mistry 
Central Co-ordinator Middle Section & Manager of our Database is on Holiday

Also with us tonight;

Cllr. Mike Glover 

PC Steve Naylor, PCSP Ryan Chadwick

· Minutes of the 2015 Annual General Meeting

Accepted

· Matters arising from the minutes

None

3. Chairman's Report.

· Membership details for this year. We have 1066 homes on our estate and to date we have 944 members, 766 have email addresses logged with us. We do encourage members to register an email address with us, as it is the only way that we can easily communicate with residents. 

· We now have 37 Co-ordinators covering all of the estate. We have during the year recruited 7 additional co-ordinators and welcome them to our team.

· The maintenance of our database is undertaken by Sailesh. This is an on going major task, regularly updating membership details, inputting information on new members, changes to contact details, email addresses and phone numbers etc., Sailesh also sends out all of our emails and handles queries to our web site address. Many thanks to Sailesh for his efforts. He not only looks after the database he is also the Central Co-ordinator for the Middle Section of the estate. 

· During the year Bill Murney retired from Web Site Management. Bill established our web site and has maintained it for the last 4 years. Our thanks to Bill for his work and his support of Homewatch.

We are pleased that Nakul Mohandas has taken over the role to design and manage our web site and also our social media pages on Twitter and Facebook. Those of you who visit our site will have seen a new format that Nakul is presently developing. The web site contains news items and issues relevant to our estate, links and contact details for the Police, Tameside Council and contact details for our Councillors, minutes of meetings and lists of local companies who advertise on our site providing us with financial support. Nakul has several new ideas for improving the site and increasing our exposure using social media, so please log on and watch out for new developments. 

We still have an agreement with Amazon where we receive a small commission every time a customer uses the link on our web page. This does not cost you any extra so please use the Amazon link to buy gifts. John Carter will provide more information about this method of fund raising in his financial report.

· Our principal aim is of course to reduce crime on the estate, to improve the environment in which we live and where possible assist with any issues that affect the residents. With regard to reducing crime we have enjoyed a period of several months with reduced numbers of break-ins to homes. Regrettably we have had an increase over the last few months in the number of incidents of theft from motor vehicles.

· Therefore we must remain diligent in looking after our property and looking out for issues in our neighbourhood. A number of crimes reported could have been avoided by residents taking simple precautions such as ensuring our cars and property are locked and secure.

· In recent months the use of off road quad bikes, motorcycles and drivers speeding through the estate has become an issue of concern. We will refer back to this issue later in the ‘Police Report’. 

· In order to help residents improve home security we have continued with a programme of offering Security Reviews to every resident. These reviews were completed on the Bottom and Middle Sections of the estate earlier this year. This month we have just completed visits to homes on the Top Section of the Estate. For residents who were not at home when we called we will continue to undertake reviews upon request. 

We do have a number of Shock Alarms and light timers for sale at discounted prices. Please see John after the meeting.  

Also we have a stock of wheelie bin stickers available free to all members; again John will have these available after the meeting. 

· These visits have been undertaken by a small number of volunteers who have given up their Saturday and Sunday afternoons to help with this task. The visits have in the main been undertaken by a just a few people, generally the same individuals each weekend and we have struggled to raise teams in order to complete the visits. It is disappointing that we have difficulty attracting more volunteers. I would like to thank those who have participated over the last few weekends. Your help was very much appreciated.

· As part of the security review we check the contact details held on our central database. If you are not receiving our emails then it is possible that the information we have for you is incorrect. If so please speak to John after the meeting and he will arrange for a database amendment. 

· Hartshead Homewatch is run entirely by volunteers; we have a Committee of 10 members and 37 co-ordinators and we have excellent support from our 3 local Councillors. Without this commitment we would not be able to operate successfully so I would like to convey thanks from the Committee to all of our volunteers and to members of the Council.

The Committee meet once per month and co-ordinators meet every quarter. However all members are welcome to attend our meetings held here at the Rugby Club on the last Thursday of every month. We are always keen to recruit Committee Members and Co-ordinators. So please do come along to our meetings and if possible volunteer your services

· I would also like to express thanks to the Police Officers working on our Estate, PC Steve Naylor and his team. They perform a difficult task with limited resources. We are all aware of the continuing cutbacks to the numbers of Police Officers in GMP and of course we are concerned as to the effect this may have on crime in our area. However we do have a dedicated team of Officers and we are grateful for their work on the estate.

· Issues that have arisen during the year are;

· The Red house continues to remain an eyesore and appears to be falling into dereliction. Despite the removal of the perimeter fence, earlier this year an application to build business premises on the old car park was submitted to the Council. The application was withdrawn at the 11th hour; no doubt resident’s objections were a contributory factor. However I would not be surprised if another contentious issue is on the horizon! 

· The application to extend the licensing hours at the Waterhouse has raised concerns, particularly to those living near to the pub. This item is on the agenda later for further discussion.

· You will recall that last year we prepared a bid for a grant towards the cost of installation of CCTV cameras to monitor traffic entering and leaving the estate. This bid was unsuccessful but we still have plans to investigate the installation and raise the necessary funds.


We have recently submitted a new grant application to the Police & Crime Commissioner’s Office for funding to support Homewatch. If successful this grant will release funds to finance the installation of CCTV. CCTV is on the agenda for discussion later in the meeting.

· Parking on the roads near to and outside of the school in the mornings and afternoons continues to be an issue. Residents are still experiencing problems with car parking and inconsiderate driving. We have discussed this issue many times but a solution is no nearer. 

· I have received an email this week from Janet Gould who has stated that she is standing down as Chair of Tameside Homewatch Association. She is seeking feedback from committee members as to the future of the organisation;

· Who is willing to take over as Chair or

· Dissolve the Association.

We will discuss this issue at our next meeting but I am concerned as to the on going support for Homewatch Regionally and Nationally.

· Finally I repeat that without your support, the commitment of the Committee, of our Co-ordinators, the support of the Police, Councillors and Council Officers we could not be successful. Thanks to everyone for your contribution.
4. Vice Chairman’s report.
Chris has done a great job this year. All the co-ordinators have done a good job with the security reviews. Many new initiatives being put forward. The homewatch is getting better.

5. Treasurer’s report.

This time last year our bank balance was £2005.97, today it stands at £2198.96, although we have purchased light timers at a cost of £321.77 and shock alarms at a cost of £381.00, for our security reviews, that are almost complete. These were our main expenses over the year. There were of course other expenses, printing website etc.

During the year we have applied for and received grants totalling £700.00. Firstly from the High Sheriff's Fund an award of £498.80. Also £100 from each of our labour and conservative councillors of Hirst Ward. These grants were used to purchase the items mentioned.

This year Bill Murney, who ran and maintained the website, retired and we are very grateful for Bill's efforts over the past four years. This left us with a problem in finding a replacement that was as competitive as Bill, and since bill gave up his time voluntarily we were pleased and fortunate that Mr. Nakul Mohandras volunteered to just as competitive. Nakul is redesigning the website and has many modern ideas through social media, which quite frankly "wrinklies" like myself and many committee members just don't understand.

I realise CCTV is on the agenda but I would like to say that we did apply and fail for a grant towards installing CCTV on the estate from Police Commissioner's Fund. A lot of work went into preparing the application by Chris Armirtage and Hina Mistry. The committee of the police commissioner's fund apparently do not like providing monies for capital outlay. However there is a second round of funding, which again, thanks to a lot of hard work put in by Nakul, with minimal assistance from the committee, we have applied for monies that will go towards having meetings like tonight, social activities and co-ordinator training, and, who knows, if we are successful, maybe some monies could be used for other issues. As mentioned before application forms for the funding are lengthy and complicated and once again we thank Nakul for his efforts.

Just before I finish could I once again encourage members who are ordering from Amazon to do so through our website. Last year we received £130.64 commission from Amazon, which helps keep our bank balance healthy.

Once again, this year we donated £50 to Ashton Rugby Club, which goes to sponsor a match ball, this is the least we can do for the club who9 allows us to have our meetings and AGM free of charge.

Christmas is nearly upon us and once again we will be running our Christmas draw. This will again comprise of six prizes of £50 to spend at a supermarket of the winner's choice, the draw will take place early December, and again we will have two winners at the top, middle and bottom areas of the estate.
6. Secretary’s report.

As Secretary I have very little to report as I just get to write what I think happened at the meetings of which we have had 11 since the last AGM, most of which were really well attended. The local councillors, particularly, have been very supportive.
I would just like to emphasis the roll of The Hartshead Estate Homewatch. We are primarily a conduit for information from the police to our members on security matters. We also provide security advise to our members. As a secondary function we are able to offer our communication facilities to residents who have issues relating to the estate that require publishing via our email, website or Newsletter. In some cases we can offer advise of where other help may be available. We do not, however, as a homewatch, become involved in the organisation of non-security issues; this is totally up to the individuals involved in the issues. Thank you for supporting The Hartshead Estate Homewatch.

7. Police report.

Crime statistics for Hartshead Estate-

26th Oct 2014 - 26th Oct 2015

Vehicle Offences-

21 offences recorded. Theft from motor vehicle - 15  (2 top / 8 middle / 5 bottom). theft of motor vehicle - 3 (1 top /  1 middle /  1 bottom ). Vehicle interference - 3 (0 top / 2 middle / 1 bottom)

Burglary offences-

32 offences recorded. Burglary dwelling- 25 (8 top / 11 middle / 3 bottom), 1 on Lily Lanes. Burglary other then dwelling- 7 (1 top / 3 middle / 3 bottom).

Other offences - Robbery - 1 (1 middle)

27Oct 2015 - 26th Oct 2016

Vehicle offences

24 offences recorded. Theft from motor vehicle - 16  (4 top / 7 middle / 5 bottom). theft of motor vehicle - 3 (0 top /  2 middle /  1 bottom ). Vehicle interference - 5 (4 top / 1 middle / 0 bottom)

Burglary offences-

18 offences recorded. Burglary dwelling- 15 (5 top / 5 middle / 5 bottom), 3 on Lily Lanes. Burglary other then dwelling- 4 (1 top / 1 middle / 2 bottom).

Other offences - Robbery - 0.

The increase in vehicle crime and decrease in dwelling crime was discussed. As was the increase of motorcycle nuisance and vehicle speeding.

8. CCTV proposal.

A printed summary of the proposed CCTV initiative was circulated. The Chairman explained the reason for the proposal and the issues that need to be resolved. 

9. Election of officers.
The following nominations were received - Chris Amitage for Chairman and John Carter for Treasurer. As there were no other nominations no vote was taken.
10. Waterhouse proposed licensing extension.
It was reported that the licencing officer would speak to the licensee with a view of withdrawing the current application, then submitting individual applications for selected dates as and when they are required. The licencing officer has spoken to the applicants solicitor who reported many complaints have been received. The application appears to apply to every weekend, which is not acceptable. Cllr Mike Glover will speak to the licencing panel on behalf of the residents who live close to the Waterhouse.
11. Questions and answers.
Q. What can be done about vehicles speeding on St Albans Avenue?

A. The police will possibly try using speed guns. If we install CCTV this will help. The incident where a lady was nearly deliberately run down was discussed; again CCTV would have identified the culprits. The installation of more speed bumps would not improve the situation, it was concluded.

Q. What can be done to change the police policy of not chasing motorcyclists who commit crimes?

A. Write to the Chief Constable and Tony Lloyd. The problem of unlicensed motorcycles causing havoc on the roads is a nationwide issue. Resident are encouraged to report every time they see motor cyclists causing trouble to the police. The police are also interested in any information that identifies the offenders.

Q. What can be done about the proposed home for young people being opened on Durham Drive.

A. The complaints have been forwarded by us to the local councillors. Mike Glover responded by stating that there had not been an application for change of use of the property and planning consent was not required. The house would continue to be a residential home, therefore noting can be done.
Q. Could a lamppost be used to mount a CCTV camera?

A. It is not possible to use a lamppost to mount our CCTV cameras. It maybe be possible to use a road sign it a way to link the camera to a recorder can be found. Ideally we need to find a resident who is prepared to allow us to install the system on their house at the bottom of the estate, we have willing volunteer at the top end.

Q. Mr. T. Browne voiced his concern about the Waterhouse issue asking if more could be done.

A. Again the resident affected were encouraged to write to the licencing department to voice their concerns. It was also mentioned that a petition was only counted as one complaint.

It was reported by Cllr. Mike Glover that the district assembly was being replaced by a 'Town Council' but there is no funding available the council will only have 'influence'.

The meeting ended at 21:05

John Richardson

Secretary 

HARTSHEAD ESTATE HOMEWATCH COMMITTEE MEETING

Held in the Ashton Rugby Club on Thursday 26th January 2017 at 20:00

Apologies - H. Diamond, D. Buckley.

The meeting was opened by our Chairman introducing the representatives from "The Hartshead and Hurst Neighbourhood Group", who are involved in fighting the proposed property development in our area, to report on their activities.

Their Chairman, Eric Clegg, explained the issues affecting the area and the individuals involved. They are in communication with the Two Trees group who is in the same position. A document outlining the planning notification was circulated for our information. It was recommend that we need more influence on changes to our environment. The planning document explained how local resident can become more involved in planning issues. M. Harrop reported on the steps he has taken to publicise the issue through local and national media, all of which provided positive feedback.

E. Clegg closed with a reminder about the march that will take place on Sunday 5th February, asking us to support them.

1. Minutes of the last meeting

Accepted

2. Matters arising form the minutes

i) CCTV funding has ben refused again

ii) Security reviews

A. Patel and N. Mohandras were to complete the security reviews of the remaining dwellings. It is still not clear what has happened to the alarms, timers and folders left with A. Patel.

iii) Role of Deputy Chairman.

A volunteer is required to fill this role. M. Harrop volunteered to take on the role and was accepted. (M. Harrop has also taken on the responsibility of the CCTV initiative.

iv) Tameside Homewatch.

Our Chairman has sent an email to Janet Gould requesting clarification as to the future of the association but has received no reply. We are assuming it has been wound up.

3. Chairman's report

i) Since our last meeting in November we have experienced a serious increase in crime on the estate. At least 15 crimes in January involving: house, shed and vehicle break-ins, but unusually commercial property break-ins at the garage and Waterhouse. Serious incidents in Beverly Close resulting in the arrest of 4 men for kidnap, GBH and theft. More in the Police Report Agenda item 7.

ii) Off-road motorbikes are still causing a nuisance but residents appear to be reluctant to report them to the police as previously requested.

iii) We completed the Christmas Draw and vouchers were distributed to the 6 lucky winners prior to Christmas.

iv) I was invited to attend the Chief Constable's lunch at GMP headquarters. I did have a brief chat with the Chief Constable and one of his senior officers. I expressed concern as to the effectiveness of 101 calls and was assured that GMP is looking at alternative solutions. They are still supporting Homewatch.

4. Vice Chairman's report

A. Patel apologised for the lack of support he has been able to give the Homewatch due to his business commitments. A. Patel tendered his resignation as Vice Chairman.

5. Treasurer's report

We have £1716.56 currently in the bank. We have spent £300 for the Christmas Draw. There are 8 shock alarm ordered by our resident. Shock alarms are now £3.50 each. 30 more are to be ordered.

6. Secretary's report

Nothing to report

7. Police report

The police were not present. A list of 15 crimes was circulated and discussed at length. M. Harrop is to enlist the help of a relative, who is a solicitor, to write a letter to various senior officers within GMP demanding more resources to counter the increase in crime in the area.

8. Proposed building around the estate.

This was discussed before the meeting started with The Hartshead and Hurst Neighbourhood Group.

9. Website

N. Mohandras was not present so no update was available. M. Harrop to speak to N. Mohandras about changes to the website.

10. CCTV

We received an email from the police confirming they agree with our installation of CCTV on the estate. M. Harrop is consulting with a professional installer of commercial CCTV who is prepared to provide expert advice on the type of equipment we will need to install that will record images suitable for police evidence. A concern was expressed as to whether the police would be bothered to view the CCTV for lesser crimes. It was suggested that we include, in our initiative a camera on Lily Lanes, as there appears to be a high number of incidents in this area. Cllr. M. Glover is to check if we can mount cameras on the speeding posts when a site has been identified.

11. Any other business

We were encouraged to support the march on 5th February against the proposed housing development in the area.

The meeting closed at 21:35

John Richardson

Secretary

HARTSHEAD ESTATE HOMEWATCH COMMITTEE MEETING

Held in the Ashton Rugby Club on Thursday 23rd February 2017 at 20:00

Attending - C. Armitage, S. Mistrrey

Apologies - H. Diamond, D. Buckley, M. Harrop.

Meeting started at 20:05

1. Minutes for the last meeting

Accepted

2. Matters arising for the minutes

The crime report presented at the last meeting stated that there had been a big increase in crime on the estate. This was disputed by the local officers. It was concluded that January 2017 compared with January 2016 was about the, same but January 2017 was higher that other months. C. Amitage met with the police and agreed to prepare comparison charts, the figures of which are to be included in a Newsletter, a draft copy of which was passed around the meeting.

3. Chairman's Report

i) Response from Paul Eccles (Ops Supervisor for Greenspace Environmental Service) re. damage to green on Southwell Gardens. Work is now complete.

ii) To enable preparation of a Newsletter I have spent some considerable time studying Crime Stats for our area, OL6 in particular.

Findings are quite disturbing:

- Total crime for OL6 is 33% worse than National average

- 56th Post Code out of 2195 UK Post Codes most likely to put in an insurance claim for burglary.

- Comparison Figures for Hurst/Hartshead included in Newsletter.

Note: Hurst is much worse than Hartshead Estate; OL6 area stretches from Oldham Boundary Lees Road to Old Street Ashton. From Old Railway Line up to Harthead Pike, including Tameside Hospital. Very large area including some problem estates. A letter to police and MP has been drafted.

4. Vice Chairman's Report

Nothing to report

5. Treasurer's Report

£1714.08 currently in the bank. £72 spent on 20 security alarms, sold £30.50 worth of the new alarms. Received £31.02 from Amazon. N. Mohandras has asked for a fee to run the website, a figure of £150 was mentioned as this was the contribution we made to Willow Wood in the previous web designer's wife's name. A question was asked as to whether we need all the current social media systems. A meeting with N. Mohandras, M. Harrop, J. Carter and C. Armitage is to be arranged to discuss the website.

6. Secretary's Report

Nothing to report

7. Police report

All the following crimes have previously been circulated by email.

2nd February - Damage to a car on St Albans Court.

15th February - Attempted break in on St Albans Court

15th February - Attempted break in on Westminster Avenue

(Police have requested CCTV)

15th February - Reports of suspicious males garden hopping - St Albans/Westminster

16/17th February - Reports of suspicious activities Garden hopping - Durham Drive

Generally - Drug dealing is still very much an issue on Lily Lanes

8. Proposed Building around the Estate

Spatial Framework

- The protest march was well supported (Day spoilt by traffic accident on Lees Road, fortunately no one was injured, very lucky escape for a group of people on the kerb). 300 people attended providing good publicity. A question as to whether there is a map available of brownfield sites was asked.

9. Website

- Meeting with N. Mohandras to discuss format, presentation and fee.

10. CCTV

When M. Harrop returns from his business trip we will arrange a survey of possible camera locations, possibly with the assistance of an expert.

11. Any other business

Nothing

The meeting closed at 21:10

John Richardson 

Secretary
HARTSHEAD ESTATE HOMEWATCH COMMITTEE MEETING

Held in the Ashton Rugby Club on Thursday 27th April 2017 at 20:00

Apologies - C. Amitage

Meeting started at 20:05

1. Minutes for the last meeting

Accepted

2. Matters arising for the minutes

It appears that the graffiti has been painted out, presumably by management agents for the flats.

3. Chairman's report delivered by M. Harrop
i) Letter sent to Chief Constable GMP with copies sent to Angela Naylor MP, PC Steve Naylor and committee members; request for a meeting from Angela Raynor MP for 2nd May in the Waterhouse (Details have been circulated). So far no reply from GMP.

ii) Information received regarding drug dealing on Exmoor Close. Problems with drug dealing appear to be occurring throughout the estate. Need to instigate this in discussion with the police. Lily Lanes also has issues with drug dealing.

iii) An individual was seen brandishing a baseball bat around the gate to the field at the end of Guildford Drive. A photograph has been taken by a resident.

4. Vice chairman’s report

Nothing to report.

5. Treasurer’s Report 
Bank balance as of 29/04/17 stands at £1674.83.

This month we have one new trade advertiser A. Hadfield.  Zumba dancing at St Christopher’s if you are interested John.

And one renewal.  Mr. Martin Clegg.

Total £50.00

We have also received a grant of £75.00 from Ashton Hurst Ward Scheme from Tameside council from Ward monies held by Councillor Mr. P. Buckley.

We have paid £44.25 To Nakul for hosting charges for our website and £120.00 to Karma Printing for our newsletters.

Plus £10 donation. 

6. Nothing to report.

7. Police report

A request was sent on 10th April to the police for a report, 2 incidents were mentioned but no report was received in time for the meeting.

We received the following informal reports:-

i) Attempted break-in on top end of St Albans Avenue (reported by J. Carter) 

ii) Police made an arrest as a result as a result of a 101 call regarding suspicious characters (reported by J. Carter)

iii) Vehicle stolen from the petrol station. (reported by S. Mistry)

iv) Successful break-in on top end of St Albans Avenue 21/4. (reported by J. Carter)

It was suggested we send an email to all our members asking them to report any crimes to us, as we do not appear to be receiving current reports from the police.

8. Website

We have not received any response from N. Mohandras re updating the website. A. Patel attempted to contact him but without success. We need to setup alternative arrangements as recommended by M. Harrop last month. M. Harrop provided information regarding an alternative service. Currently the running of our site costs a total of £350 per year. The alternative, WIX, provide a website builder that is a simple tool for setting up websites, it will improve our site. It will cost £100 per year to provide everything needed to produce a website. The site can be linked to Facebook and Twitter. M. Harrop has offered to build the site but we will need volunteers to keep it current. A proposed date for the completion of the site build is the end of June. S. Mistry and A. Patel offered to keep the site current.

9. CCTV

We were unable to speak to PC S. Naylor regarding the quality of images required by the police for evidence purposes as he was on holiday. Meanwhile a survey of the estate is required by M. Harrop and C. Billinge. A discussion as to the various systems available to us took place. Subject to the result of the forth-coming meeting and information from the police, we will decide whether or not to continue with the CCTV initiative.

10 Any other business

i) Durham Close children's home - Cllr. M. Glover reported that more information is required but he fears it is too late.

ii) It has been suggested the council consider building a children's play area on the grassed area opposite the Rugby Club's field. The view was expressed that the council probably did not have any funds for the project.

iii) Cllr. M. Glover reminded us that Charlestown Station and the adjacent bridge will be closed from the middle of May to sometime in September.

The meeting closed at 21:30

John Richardson

Secretary
HARTSHEAD ESTATE HOMEWATCH COMMITTEE MEETING

Held in the Ashton Rugby Club on Thursday 25th May 2017 at 20:00

Apologies – J. Carter, A. Patel, M. Harrop, H. Diamond

Meeting started at 20:05

1. Minutes for the last meeting

Accepted

2. Matters arising for the minutes
Angela Raynor not Naylor in Chairman’s report.
A reply, dated 27th April, was received from the Chief Constable's office in response to our letter of 14th April. The issue has been referred to the Divisional Commander at Ashton Police Station. No further response as of 24th May.

3. Chairman's report

The meeting held on 2nd May with Angela Raynor. Several committee members in attendance. Positive response from our MP in support of our organisation. However Parliament dissolved until after the General Election so she is unable to action any follow up until after 8th June. Meanwhile she will take up our concerns with whoever becomes the mayor of Greater Manchester. If no response is received by 8th June I will send a follow up letter to the Chief Constable's office.

4. Vice Chairman's report

Nothing to report

5. Treasurer's report

Nothing to report

6. Secretary's report

Nothing to report

7. Police report

In the absence of a Police report I have obtained information on Crime Statistics from the web [(www.postcodearea.co.uk) OL6 crime map) based on official police reports]

Crime Statistics for Ashton Hurst

Total for Hurst Anti Social Behaviour Reports     Apr-17          144 Crime Reports

Total for Hartshead Estate including Lily Lanes


     19 Crime reports
Apr 17th Breakdown from Site Map

Southwell

1
Burglary

Glendon

1
Criminal Damage & Arson

Alder


2
Undefined Crime on Map

Rugby Club Area
2
Undefined Crime on Map

Castle Walk

1
ASB

Plymouth

3
Undefined Crime on Map

Guildford

1
Robbery

Epping

3
Undefined Crime on Map

Newstead

1
ASB

St David's

1
Public Order 

Worcester

1
ASB

Lily Lanes

2
Undefined Crime on Map

POLICE REPORT RECEIVED 25TH MAY BELOW

Crimes between 25/04/17 & 25/05/17

 

Burglary Residential (was Burglary Dwelling)
Occurred: 22:00 30 Apr 2017 – 10:30 01 May 2017

Location: Address on Epping Close

M.O: unknown offender(s) has entered the property as a trespasser through/by unknown means and carried out a tidy search of the property. Keys for the car and house and house keys for neighbour’s property have been taken along with an amount of cash and a bankcard. The offender(s) has then left the property by unknown exit and left in the stolen vehicle in an unknown direction. 

Property Stolen: £240 in cash, Disability Badge, x2 child car seats worth £200

Ford Fusion £4000

Description: No one seen, so no description available

Investigation – Closed, No Suspect Identified
--------------

Burglary Community (Burglary other than a dwelling)
Occurred: 21:00 04 May 2017 – 12:40 05 May 2017

Location: The Red House, Lees Road

M.O: unknown offender(s) approach the rear of the building and gain access via an open upstairs window. Items are taken and offender/s make off via entry in an unknown direction.

Property Stolen: Drill £198, Jigsaw £179

Description: No one seen, so no description available.

Investigation – Closed, No Suspect Identified
 

Occurred: 21:30 05 May 2017 – 23:45 05 May 2017

Location: The Waterhouse, 148 St Albans Ave

M.O: Victim Who Resides In Premises Discovers That Unknown offender Enters Premises Via Ground Floor Insecure Kitchen Window, makes Untidy search Of The Private Quarters Upstairs The Property Steals Items From Within Then Exits Premises Via Front Window

Property Stolen: Cash £200, Apple Laptop £1000, Bracelet £1000, Handbag £45, Purse £10

Vauxhall Combi White Van (which was recovered on 23 May on Grosvenor Street)

Description: No one seen, so no description available.

Investigation – Still on-going
---------------

Theft From Motor Vehicle
Occurred: 20:45 30 Apr 2017 – 09:30 01 May 2017

Location: Address on St Albans Ave (Middle Area)

M.O: Offender/s Unknown Approach AP's Secure Parked Vehicle from Unknown Direction Enter Vehicle By Unknown Means As No Damage Caused steal And Remove Property By Unknown Means Making Off In Unknown Direction unseen AP Later Finds Paperwork On His Doorstep

Property Stolen: n/a

Description: No one seen, so no description available

Investigation – Closed, No Suspect Identified
------------------

Theft of a Vehicle 
Occurred: 06:30 06 May 2017 – 07:45 06 May 2017

Location: Address on Westminster Ave

M.O: x2 Unknown Offenders Approach Locked Secure Vehicle And using Key Which Was Previously Stolen On 19/4/17 Enter Vehicle And Drive Off In same.

Property Stolen: Ford Focus in Blue £2,500

Description: No one seen, so no description available

Investigation – Closed, No Suspect Identified
---------------------
Criminal Damage
Occurred: 23:10 08 May 2017

Location: Address on Norwich Ave

M.O: AP reports that she has witnessed 2x unknown males carrying torches in her garden, AP states offenders have caused damage to her fence & gate.

Property Damaged: Fencing £20

Description: none stated

Investigation – Closed, No Suspect Identified
####same night the Ashton Hurst team had a vehicle make off at speed from Lees road to Alt Hill  from ourselves which was later found abandoned just past Alt Hill Farm on the bend. We believe the occupants have made off across the field and this was them)#####

 

Occurred: 19:30 10 May 2017

Location: Knott Hill Farm

M.O: AP is at his home address when he is alerted by a friend that a group of youths are damaging fencing on his land. As AP approaches the group they make off in the direction of Hazelhurst and one of the group is caught by a family member. Police are then called

Property Damaged: Fencing £60

Description: Juvenile male spoken to at scene

Investigation – Closed, Victim doesn’t support prosecution
 
Occurred: 22:00 11 May 2017 – 14:00 12 May 2017

Location: Address on Bristol Ave

M.O: unknown offender approaches AP that has been parked securely at the front of the address and using unknown sharp instrument - possibly a key and causes damage to same in the form of a long scratch covering the length of drivers side. 

Property Damaged: Vehicle – Scratch along full length of off side of vehicle

Description: none stated

Investigation – Closed, No Suspect Identified
 
Occurred: 19:22 18 May 2017 – 21:30 18 May 2017

Location: Address on Rufford Close

M.O: 2X Offenders Approach AP’s Vehicle- Jaguar XFR Sport. Offenders Light A Firework Over The Vehicle Causing Damage

Property Damaged: Vehicle Burn marks to roof

Description: x2 Males identified and dealt with at victims request. Both offenders Juveniles and both given Restorative Justice Lv1 which was not too attend 1 Rufford Close or cause ASB on the street. Due to age of juveniles we cannot name offenders.

Investigation – Closed, Restorative Justice Level 1
 
 
30-Mar-2016 to 25-May-2016
Residential Burglary – 1

Community Burglary – 1

Theft From a Vehicle – 2

Theft of a Vehicle – 0

Vehicle Interference - 0

Criminal Damage – 0

 

30-Mar-2017 to 25-May-2017
Residential Burglary – 3 (+2)

Community Burglary – 3 (+2)

Theft From a Vehicle – 4 (+2)

Theft of a Vehicle – 2 (+2)

Vehicle Interference – 2 (+2)

Criminal Damage – 4 (+4)

 

Our apologies for the lack of response from ourselves.

As stated at the last AGM, Policing is changing and the workload from PCSOs continues to grow in order to take strain off PCs.

We will try to keep you as up to date as possible in the future.

 

In regards to some of the questions that have been asked.

Drug dealing –

         We are aware of a single piece of intelligence about St Albans Court.

        * We have received no more intel or any reported incidents about the drug dealing on St Albans Court. 
 

         We have not received any intelligence or reported incidents of drug dealing on Malvern Ave.

 

        ** We have not received any intelligence or reported incidents of drug dealing outside of the Waterhouse.

 

It would seem that your residents are reporting this to yourselves but not to us.

 

There was a vehicle seized on Malvern Ave, this was for no road Tax (since Jan 2017) and had been reported via 101 to ourselves.

 

The bottle/petrol bomb incident. It wasn’t the neighbourhood team that dealt with this. Un sure what has happened (was it collected by an officer or did the person reporting take it inside for safe keeping).
* (With regards to the drug dealing around St. Albans Court, we believe the report stated that there was drug dealing just about every day. The meeting wondered how many times a report of a crime happening almost every day has to be reported before action is taken).
** (A similar situation exists with the drug dealing at The Waterhouse report)

We have been assured by the residents concerned that all the incidents were reported to the police but they suspect that possibly they are not being recorded for some reason.  
PC Naylor is aware and has spoken to Gordon about the bikes. Although we are not aware of any reports on Bristol of the bikes that have been described being used to cause ASB on Bristol or in the area.

 

Please make sure that if your residents are aware of any drug dealing that they either report it to us ourselves via 101 or they can report it via Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or can even do it online.

 

GMP now has a live contact us now option on the GMP website. It can be found at the bottom of the screen. Emergency calls are to be report still by 999 and not through the Contact us now. All chats are recorded and you need to have an email address.

 

You will be all aware of the atrocity that has occurred in Manchester on the 22nd May 2017

The UK Threat Level has been placed at Critical which means that an attack is expected imminently.

 

Reporting Terrorism
 

If you have any concerns about potential terrorist activity within your neighbourhood or community, please contact the Confidential Anti-Terrorist Hotline on 0800 789 321. Our specialist officers will take your call and listen to your concerns.

 

S. Mistry is to circulate Homewatch contact details to enable members to contact us with details of crimes they experience. The contact information will be included on our new website.

J. Richardson gave details of a burglary at a property on St Albans Avenue close to Westminster Avenue. The property had been approached from the rear by removing a fence panel. The alarm was activated but despite neighbours attending quickly the intruders were not seen. A large quantity of valuable were taken and the criume was reported to the police. CSI were the only response from the police. Several days later CCTV footage was viewed showing two white males form the St Albans Court flats walking down the path leading to the rear if the property in question at the time of the incident. Individuals resembling the previous two males were seen walking from Exeter Drive to the flats carrying white bags, about 90mins later. When the police viewed the CCTV they identified a red Peugeot driving erratically then going behind the flats 4mins before the two males first appeared from the flats. The officers said they would follow up on this information.

8. Website

M. Harrop requested website information from N. Mohandras on the 5th May. N. Mohandras confirmed he would provide the required details by return. No information received at the time of the meeting. Should no information be received from N. Mohandras in reasonable time M. Harrop will produce a completely new website. We repeat our request for information and ideas for the website to make the construction of the website easier. So far some useful ideas have been provided by G. Harris.

9. CCTV

Still no action - We must have a meeting with the police before we proceed further as it is pointless installing CCTV if we do not have Police's full support and contact. We need to check if there is any benefit in simply erecting signs around the estate stating "CCTV on the estate"

10. Red House

Recently there appeared cars for sale in the car park. This was brought to the attention of the council and local MP. The owner has been told he has no planning permission to run a car sales business from the property. It also appears that there is an issue with the current work not conforming to building regulations, but we had no information as to the details of this issue.

11. Any Other Business

i) There has been a report of flooding of properties adjacent to the New Charter Academy. This is due to the difference in the level of the ground behind the properties. 

ii) It seems that Ashton is the be graced with the presence of Mr. J. Prescott in the near future.

iii) The 'Day of Action' has been cancelled.

The meeting ended at 21:35

John Richardson

Secretary
HARTSHEAD ESTATE HOMEWATCH COMMITTEE MEETING

Held in the Ashton Rugby Club on Thursday 27th July 2017 at 20:00

Apologies - A. Patel, P. Buckley

Meeting started at 20:05

1. Minutes of the previous meeting

Accepted

2. Matters arising from the minutes

I have not received a response to my letter of the 14th April to Ian Hopkinson other than an acknowledgement .

I sent a follow up letter to Neil Evans (Chief Superintendent, District Commander) on Monday. a response has been received from Angela Rayner MP re partnership working. Both letters have been circulated to the committee by email. I await further response.

3. Chairman's Report

PC Steve Naylor and I met last week to discuss crime statistics and some particular issues reported to us. Steve has distributed a Newsletter Issue 1 and the intention is to produce one every quarter. I Think this is a welcome initiative and is very informative. Distribution is, however, limited to email and social media so only 50% of our residents will receive it. Should we consider printing and distributing it in lieu of our newsletter?

The committee agreed to print and distribute the next issue of the police newsletter as information in the current issue would be our of date by the time we were able to circulate it to our members.

The newsletter did raise the issue of crime statistics on Hurst versus Hartshead Estate. The estate has suffered a disproportionate increase is crime compared to Hurst over the reporting period of April/May/June. Burglaries and vehicle crimes are of concern.

We still have an issue where residents are not reporting crime or suspicious activities to the Police - particularly Anti Social Behaviour - more of this in Agenda item 7, Police Report.

Steve also points out that they rarely receive feed back from residents with CCTV. We are not sure if this is a lack of response or if the number of residents with CCTV is relatively small. Should we consider another appeal to residents to confirm if they have CCTV? The committee agreed another appeal should be tried.

4. Vice Chairman's Report

I have produced a draft website for the meeting to view and give their opinions later at item 8 on the agenda.

5. Treasurer's Report

We have a total of £1717.50 in the bank and no cash in hand.

6. Secretary's Report

Nothing to report.

7. Police Report

Crime stats
(For period of 29th June – 27th July)
	CRIME TYPE
	2017
	2016
	Difference +/-

	Burglary Dwelling
	2
	1
	+1

	Burglary Other (Sheds/Garage/Businesses)
	1
	0
	+1

	Vehicle Interference
	0
	0
	

	Theft From A Motor Vehicle
	1
	1
	

	Theft Of A Motor Vehicle
	1
	0
	+1


Burglary Dwellings
· 24th July – Nottingham Drive

· 26th July – Peterborough Close

Burglary Other

· 29th / 30th June – Holden Clough Primary School

Theft from a Motor Vehicle
· 23rd / 24th July – Castle Walk

Theft of a Motor Vehicle
· 24th July – Nottingham Drive (linked to burglary above – vehicle belonged to sister of homeowner)
Other Business
1. Red Seat Leon recovered on 8th June 2017, on Westminster Avenue. A search was conducted of the vehicle and located inside was property from a burglary which occurred on St Albans Avenue in April. The victim has identified the recovered safe, jewellery boxes and other items as being stolen from his property.

Some keys were also recovered in the vehicle, which has been traced back to a burglary in the Stockport area, for which four males were arrested. Unfortunately there is nothing to link the four males to the burglary on St Albans Avenue.

But on a positive note…… their car has now been crushed!!!!

2. CCTV – The Hurst NPT are eager for this to get the go ahead. I am aware there were whispers about whether the police would have the time to review the footage, so would it be worthwhile. I can confirm that we would most definitely utilise the system, following any reports of ASB or criminality on the estate. I can name 4 or 5 incidents which have recently occurred, where, had it have been in place, the CCTV would have been reviewed to obtain offending vehicle details.

All we require the CCTV to capture is the registrations of vehicles entering and exiting the estate.

Thanks

Steve, Phil and Ryan
Greater Manchester Police has re-formed their Motor Cycle Team to combat the plague of illegal motor cycles around the area.

Anti Social Behaviour - Problems continue around Exmoor / Malvern / Rufford. 

- email to police from one resident names a teenager

- same name has been reported to me by other residents

- involves theft, threatening behaviour, damage to cars, vandalism to residents homes on Rufford

- suspicion that this youth delivers drugs

- photo on social media wearing a knuckle duster.

This youth is out of control and some residents have threatened to take action.

8. Website

M. Harrop gave a detailed demonstration of the new website he has built. A constructive discussion ensued as to the format and content. Mark repeated his request of help with the day to day running of the site as he is not always available. The current draft site is to be made available to the committee member for them to peruse it at their leisure, which will enable them to provide more constructive information with which Mark can work, as he open to constructive suggestions.

9. CCTV

The CCTV proposal have been discussed with the police. Steve has assured me that the police will make good use of the facility if installed. He quotes a number of instances recently where CCTV footage would have helped identify vehicles used for crime on the estate. Steve also confirmed that the CCTV would only be used to identify vehicle registrations not the occupants. This would identify the type of cameras we would need. To complete the proposal it is expected we will need to have a fund raising initiative. M. Harrop and C. Armitage are to preform a survey of the estate to identify possible sights where cameras can be mounted with the help of C. Billinge our consultant. Cllr. M. Glover has offered to identify what power, if any, is available at the sights the survey selects.

10. Any other business

The police officers present asked if we considered whether a Police Surgery would receive a useful attendance. Initially the meeting considered a surgery being a waste of their time as the last surgeries were mainly ignored by the residents. Steve and Ryan assured us other local surgeries were being well attended. It was decided for them to approach the new head teacher at Holden Clough Primary School to see if they could have a surgery on Wednesdays.

The meeting closed at 21:50

John Richardson

Secretary
